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Neighborhood Associ-

ations/Civic League 

membership is voluntary 

or informal. 

HOAs often own and 

maintain common prop-

erty such as recreation 

facilities, parks and 

roads whereas Civic 

Leagues are focused on 

general advocacy and 

community events. 

The Bellamy Manor 

Estates Civic League is 

NOT a Homeowners 

Association that is con-

cerned  with enforcing 

any rules regarding your 

property.  Our objective 

is to work together as 

neighbors to maintain a 

safe, beautiful neighbor-

hood and to protect our 

property investments.     

Submitted by Ann Farr 

A Neighborhood Asso-

ciation (NA) or Civic 

League is a group of 

residents or property 

owners who advocate for 

or organize activities 

within a neighborhood.  

An association/civic 

league may have elected 

leaders and voluntary 

dues. 

The term neighborhood 

association is sometimes 

incorrectly used instead 

of Homeowners Asso-

ciation (HOA). But 

neighborhood associa-

tions are not homeown-

ers associations (HOA). 

An HOA is a group of 

property owners with the 

legal authority to enforce 

rules and regulations 

that focus of restrictions 

and building and safety 

issues. It enforces cove-

nants for preserving the 

architecture and appear-

ance of the  develop-

ment.  

On the other hand, a 

neighborhood associa-

tion/civic league is a 

group of neighbors and 

business owners who 

work together for chang-

es and improvements 

such as neighborhood 

safety, beautification and 

social activities. 

HOA membership is 

mandatory, generally 

through rules tied to the 

ownership of property 

like deed restrictions and 

the membership consists 

of all lot owners in a cer-

tain development.  

Civic League or Homeowners Association: 

What’s the Difference? 

For more than four genera-

tions, my family has made 

its home in Kempsville; from 

Arrowhead to Acredale, 

Carolanne Farms to Lark-

spur and now Bellamy Man-

or Estates (BME). Through 

every stage of my life, 

Kempsville has provided me 

drawn toward Kempsville 

over the last four decades. 

As a result, we are the most 

populated borough in the 

great city of Virginia Beach 

and we now have a variety 

of shopping, entertainment 

venues and housing to fit 

most socio-economic life-

with the tools to succeed, 

starting with a quality educa-

tion for myself and now my 

two beautiful children, tradi-

tional morals, values, pride 

and a sense that it is best to 

have earned what I have. 

Because of these shared 

principles, many have been 
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Residential Burglary Awareness 
From VBPD Cr ime  P rev ent i on  Chron ic l e  

may be unoccupied at 
that moment.  
 
Burglars Select Homes 
That Appear Easy To 
Break Into  
Is someone home? How 
exposed is the home? 
How easily can I be seen 
by neighbors? Does it 
look like there are ways in 
without being seen?  
 
Burglars Often Work In 
Groups 
Often there will be two, 

three, or even more bur-

glars who break in to a 

house. Often one of the 

group will knock on the 

door or ring the bell to see 

if anyone is home, while 

the rest of the group 

hangs back. If someone 

does answer the door, the 

person gives some expla-

nation why she/he is there 

Good news, Virginia 
Beach residents! Part 1 
property crimes including 
burglaries, larcenies, mo-
tor vehicle thefts, and ar-
sons have gone down, 
based on crime statistics 
for the past five years. 
Now, more than ever, res-
idents need to stay vigi-
lant and be aware of 
steps they can take to 
keep their homes, proper-
ty, and families safe. 
When it comes right down 
to it, it doesn’t matter 
what the stats say when a 
burglary has happened to 
you or your neighbor. 
Here are a few tips to 
keep your homes secure:  
 
Burglars Are Concerned 
About Who Can See 
Them  
When burglars come in to 
an area and are looking 
for that home to break in 

to, they look to see if any-
one notices them. So if 
you see someone in the 
neighborhood looking 
around at who may be 
looking at them, take note 
and watch what they do. 
Slowly walking down the 
street is not illegal; slowly 
walking down the street 
looking around at who 
may be looking at them is 
suspicious.  
 
Burglars Tend To Select 
Homes That Appear Un-
occupied  
If they see that there are 
no cars parked out front, 
or if all the homes on the 
block have their curtains 
open except for one, or 
that all the trash cans are 
back from the curb on 
collection day except for 
one, these are indicators 
that that particular home 
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“ When it comes 

right down to it, it 

doesn’t matter what 

the stats say when 

a burglary has 

happened to you or 

your neighbor. “ 

Earth Day Celebration at Mount Trashmore 

Let’s take a few minutes 

to beautify our property by 

picking up the winter de-

bris near our homes or 

our neighbors’ homes, if 

they are unable to do so. 

As Bellamy Manor  Es-

tates ages, we have some 

neighbors that find it diffi-

cult to clean up their 

yards. If you are one of 

these folks, please let me 

know and I will try to get a 

few willing volunteers to 

assist you.                  

Submitted by:Judy Schorr 

Community Outreach 

Chair 

The Earth Day Celebra-

tion, sponsored by Parks 

and Recreation, will be 

held at Mount Trashmore 

on Saturday, May 3 from 

11:00 a.m.to 4:00 p.m.  

Activities include electron-

ic recycling, document 

shredding, household 

hazardous waste dispos-

al, rain barrel and com-

post bin sales, green mar-

ket exhibit, live music and 

lots of children’s activities.  

For more information on  

these and other activities 

planned for Earth Day at 

Mount Trashmore, look at 

the following site:    

vbgov.com/government/

departments/parks-

recreation/special-events 

In conjunction with the 

celebration of Earth Day, 

let’s take time out to look 

at our surroundings in 

Bellamy Manor Estates.  

The winter this year was 

very harsh and has left a 

lot of leaves and twigs on 

the sidewalks and in the 

gutters near our homes. 

Important Dates 

May 3-4 - VB Master 

Gardener Plant Sale 

and Craft Show, 

Farmer's Market, 

9a.m.- 4 p.m. on May 

3, 12:00 noon- 3 p.m. 

on May 4 

May 3 - Earth Day 

Celebration, Mount 

Trashmore, 11 a.m.-  

4 p.m. (Rain date May 

4) 

May 17 -  Community 

Wide Yard Sale, 8:00 

a.m.–12 noon 

May 19 -  BME Civic 

League Meeting, 

Kempsville Meadows 

Elementary, 7 p.m. 

Continued on p.3 
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Kempsville Recreation Center Replacement  
 from VBgov.com/parks 
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consultant team to devel-

op detailed construction 

documents. 

Nov - Dec 2014:  

Kempsville Rec Center 

closes. 

Jan 2015 - April 2015:  

demolition of existing  

building 

Jul 2015 - Nov 2016:  

construction 

Dec 2016: Kempsville 

Community Recreation 

Center reopens. 

For detailed plans go to 

http://www.vbgov.com/

departments/parks-

recreation/Pages/

default.aspx 

Kempsville Recreation 

Center opened in 1977 

as Virginia Beach's first 

community recreation 

center. Though it's the 

city's oldest recreation 

center, it remains one of 

the busiest.  

 A 2009 facility assess-

ment rated the overall 

condition of the facility as 

“poor.” Improvements are 

needed for accessibility 

and ADA compliance, and 

the plumbing, mechanical 

and electrical systems are 

nearing the end of their 

lifecycles. 

 After evaluating potential 

costs savings and life cy-

cle costs, consultants and 

City staff recommended 

demolishing the existing 

structure and constructing 

an entirely new building.  

At 75,460 square feet, the 

new facility will include a 

double gymnasium, fit-

ness areas, a pool with 

lap lanes and zero depth 

entry, an outdoor spray- 

ground an indoor walking 

and jogging track, and 

much more. 

In May 2012, City Council 

approved the moderniza-

tion plan.  The proposed 

timeline is as follows: 

Feb 2014 - March 2015 :  

 Trim bushes and 
landscaping back 
from windows; make 
sure exterior lighting 
is adequate around 
exterior of house  

 

 Install deadbolt locks 
on all doors leading 
outside of residence, 
along with 3” screws 
in the strike plate.  

 

 Call the Police non-
emergency number 
(385-5000) at the time 
you notice any suspi-
cious persons or ac-
tivity. 

 

 Participate in Neigh-
borhood Watch/
NextDoor.com. Con-
tact Roger Farr to 
join. 

Submitted by: Roger Farr 

(“Do you have a gas 

can?” , “Oh, I thought this 

was Jimmy’s place.” 

“Have you seen my 

dog?”). Knowing that 

someone is home, the 

group leaves; they do not 

try to make entry into that 

home. Conversely, if after 

knocking or ringing the 

bell, they get no answer, 

the group will look for a 

way in, often going to an 

area of the home not as 

visible to the neighbors. 

They will kick in a door, 

throw a rock through a 

window or a sliding glass 

door, or often just lift open 

an unlocked window, us-

ing a recycle bin to boost 

themselves up to reach 

the window. We have re-

sponded to many attempt-

ed burglary events where 

the homeowner was pre-

sent but did not respond 

to the door when some-

one was knocking, only to 

find a moment later some-

one trying to break in, or 

seeing someone skulking 

outside the home. Once 

the would-be burglars 

realized someone was 

home, they fled.  

 

  If you are leaving 
town, stop newspaper 
and mail delivery; 
alert a trusted neigh-
bor; install a timer on 
your interior and exte-
rior lights; leave a car 
parked in the drive-
way or ask a neighbor 
to park in your drive-
way  

 

BMECL Executive 

Board Members 

 

President: 
Dan Adams 
daniel.g.adams@cox.net 
 
Vice President: 
Roger Berry 
rberry2000@verizon.net 
 
Treasurer: 
Betty Cunningham 
dcunnin884@aol.com 
 
Recording Secretary: 
Theresa Alfes 
tmalfes@cox.net 
 
Corresponding Secretary: 
Ann Farr  
bme.civic.league@cox.net  
 
 
Welcoming/Membership: 
Bonnie Rothschild 
brothschild@ 
williamewood.com  
 
Webmaster/
Communication:           
Deaner Lawless 
bmecl.communication.com
mittee@gmail.com 
 
 
Neighborhood Watch: 
Roger Farr  
bme.neighborhood. 
watch@cox.net  
 
 
Social Events/Activities: 
This could be YOU ! 
Contact Dan Adams at 
daniel.g.adams@cox.net 
 
 
Neighborhood Planning: 
This could be YOU!  
contact Dan Adams at 
danniel.g.adams@cox.net 
 
Neighborhood 
Beautification: 
Ynez Peterson 
bmecl.yom.committee1@  
gmail.com 
 
Community  Outreach: 
Judy Schorr 
jdschorr@verizon.net 
 

Burglary Awareness  cont. from p. 2 



Membership Update 

4002.  

Thank you to all who 

joined or renewed their 

membership this year. 

We appreciate your 

continued support. 

Submitted by Bonnie 

Rothschild (Membership 

Committee Chair) 

The Membership Drive 

for 2014 resulted in  

141 households joining 

the Civic League.  We 

have 397 homes in 

Bellamy Manor Estates 

and would love to in-

crease the member-

ship. If you are inter-

ested in joining, com-

plete the membership 

form on the back page 

and mail it to BMECL, 

PO Box 64244, Virginia 

Beach, VA, 23467.  

If you have a new 

neighbor, please con-

tact me so I can wel-

come them to the com-

munity. You can con-

tact me at 757-672-

Neighborhood Watch Needs You! 
Bellamy Manor Estates (BME) Neighborhood Watch needs 
Block Captains to act as a liaison between the coordinator and 
their areas of responsibility.  Being a Block Captain for your 
street requires a minimum amount of time. Information and 
guidelines are provided . 
 
We need block Captains for the following areas; 900-921 
Fairmeade, 4733-4757 Michaux Drive, 4813-4841 Michaux Drive and Linwood 
Court.  If you are interested in joining us in our efforts to keep our community safe, 
contact Roger Farr at bme.neighborhood.watch@cox.net.        
 
     Submitted by Roger Farr, 
     (Neighborhood Watch Coordinator) 

Neighborhood News P a g e  4  

What Is A Social Committee? 

Current committee 
members are as follows: 

Marlene Adams, Teresa 
Alfes, Lindsey Aftel, Barb 
Crunkleton, Denise Frey, 
Becky Fenska and Lita 
Sison. 

 

Submitted by Susan 
Mayo ( former Social 
Committee Chair) 

The Bellamy Manor 
Estates Civic League 
Social Committee is 
responsible for enhancing 
the social environment for 
our neighborhood. This is 
done through arranging 
various social activities, 
which bring about 
togetherness and the well 
being of all involved.    

Your committee is hard at 
work planning events for 
2014 and we welcome 
your input. Email us at 
bme.civic.league@cox. 
net to let us know what 

events you would like to 
have us consider. If you 
want to become involved 
with our committee, we 
welcome your 
participation. We want 
your feedback on any of 
the following ideas: 

 Pot Luck at a local 
venue 

 Cul-de-sac Barbecue/
Cook out 

Other ideas? Please let 
us know. 

 

Got Junk? 
It has been said that 
one man’s trash is 
another man’s treas-
ure. Well, you are in 
luck if you have some 
“treasure” you would 
like to get rid of.   

The Social Commit-
tee’s next event is 
our Community Yard 
Sale, scheduled for 
Saturday, May 17 
from 8:00 a.m. –  

1:00 p.m.  

There is no cost to 
participate.  We are 
working with Bellamy 
Woods Civic League 
to co host and pro-
mote this event 
through advertising 
and signage. Just put 
your  “treasures” out 
on the morning of the 
sale and enjoy your 
coffee while making a 
few extra dollars. 

 CHKD Thrift Store 
trucks will be availa-
ble following the 
event to pick up any 
items you may be 
interested in donating 
to this worthy charity. 
You do not have to 
participate in the yard 
sale to donate items 
to CHKD. Just put 
your items near the 
road with a CHKD 
sign attached. See 
page 6 for tips.   

Submitted by Ann Farr 



Is Your Home A Star or A Pearl? 
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the 15 environmentally 
helpful acts they do on a 
regular basis. Visit http://
www.lynnhavenrivernow.o
rg/Pearl-Homes.aspx to 
learn if your daily habits 
help to project our 
waterways. 
 
Submitted by  
Ynez Peterson, 
(Neighborhood 
Beautification Committee 
Chair) 

Did you know the health 
of our waterways 
depends on the health of 
our neighborhoods? The 
runoffs from our 
neighborhood homes 
affect the watersheds for 
the Elizabeth River and 
the Lynnhaven River.   
 
Two organizations in 
Hampton Roads dedicate 
their efforts to protecting 
our watersheds. Both 
organizations have a 
program that individual 
homes can participate in 
to support keeping our 
watersheds and rivers 
healthy. It would be great 
if all the homes in Bellamy 
Manor Estates area would 
actively participate.  
 
The Elizabeth River 

Project supports the 
watersheds that feed into 
the Elizabeth River. Most 
of our homes are located 
within this watershed. 
Their River Star Home 
project asks home owners 
to do 7 simple tasks to 
help our environment. Go 
to http://
www.elizabethriver.org to 
find out what those seven 
simple tasks are and to 
sign up.  
 
Lynnhaven River Now 
(LRNow) supports the 
watersheds that feed into 
the Lynnhaven River.  
Run off from homes near 
Eastwind Road affect the 
watershed that drains into 
the Lynnhaven. LRNow’s 
Pearl Homes project asks 
homeowners to identify 

A special THANK YOU  to 
Salvatore’s Restaurante for 
hosting our April 8 Social 
Event. Thanks to the Sison 
Family, Harris Teeter 
(Brenneman Farms), and 
Salvatore’s for providing 
door prizes.   
 
The restaurant was packed 
with BMECL residents who 
enjoyed a delicious dinner 
and conversation with 
neighbors. We were hon-
ored to have VBPD Officer 
J.P. Miner join us.  
 
What a great way to spend 
an evening!   

Officer Miner chats with folks at  

Salvatore’s. 

Friends enjoying an evening out. 

Participants in the 

Pearl Home and River 

Star Home projects 

receive one of these 

garden flags for dis-

play. Sign up today! 

http://www.lynnhavenrivernow.org/Pearl-Homes.aspx
http://www.lynnhavenrivernow.org/Pearl-Homes.aspx
http://www.lynnhavenrivernow.org/Pearl-Homes.aspx
http://www.elizabethriver.org
http://www.elizabethriver.org


It’s Not Easy Being Green! 

are open to suggestions.  

Please contact Ann Farr if  

you would like to submit 

an article, suggest a topic, 

or help solicit ads. 

Submitted by Kathy Arn 

and Ann Farr (Newsletter 

Editor) 

It’s not easy being green, 

especially when trying to 

get the word out.  Some 

of us are not computer 

savvy.  In fact, some of us 

do not even have a com-

puter. We have email ad-

dresses for only half of 

the 397 homes in our 

neighborhood.   

While we are aware of the 

negative environmental 

impact of printing and de-

livering this first edition of 

the BMECL Newsletter 

instead of sending it only 

electronically, we feel that 

it is important for every-

one to be informed.  

We are new at this and 

Neighborhood News P a g e  6  

April Yard of the Month 

If you know of a home 

that represents the pride 

we have in our neighbor-

hood, please nominate 

them by emailing us at 

bmecl.yom.committee1@

gmail.com. 

Submitted by Ynez       

Peterson (Neighborhood 

Beautification Committee 

Chair) 

Our first Yard of the 

Month home is located at 

4720 Eastwind Road.  

With a brick path and a 

pineapple sign, 4720 

Eastwind Road greets 

visitors with a smile.  The 

Yard of the Month Com-

mittee congratulates the 

Mills Family for maintain-

ing a home that repre-

sents the pride we have in 

our community.  Their 

nomination included the 

following: “The Mills home 

and yard has been im-

maculately manicured 

and maintained every day 

of the ten years that my 

family has lived in 

BMECL. Even after se-

vere storms, Mr. Mills is 

out cleaning his yard be-

fore most have found the 

courage to open their 

front door. I believe the 

Mills’ dedication to main-

taining their property in 

such a superb manner 

benefits everyone within 

BME” 

1. A group sale is 
better then selling 
alone. More stuff 
draws more traffic. 
 
2. Be prepared. Be 
ready to go the night 
before so that you 
don’t have to rush 
around in the morn-
ing. 
 
3. Plan your sale 
layout with custom-
ers in mind. Use 
marketing tricks to 
make your custom-
ers more likely to 
purchase your stuff! 
 
4. Price things care-
fully. 
 
5. Label things well. 
 
6. Be friendly. Greet 
people as they arrive 
— chat if they’re 
chatty. 
 
7. Do not bad-mouth 
your items. 
 
8. Be willing to bar-
gain, but be less flex-
ible at the start. 
 
9. Keep a ledger. Jot 
down a description 
of each item and 
how much you sold it 
for. 
 
10. Do not use a 
cash box. Keep your 
money on you at all 
times.  
 By J. D. Roth 
 For more tips, http://
www.getrichslowly.org/
blog/2007/06/12/a-yard
-sale-checklist-ten-tips-
for-garage-sale-prep/ 

YARD SALE 
 TIPS 

April Yard of the Month home.  Congratulations Doug and Dee Mills!  

mailto:bmecl.yom.committee1@gmail.com
mailto:bmecl.yom.committee1@gmail.com
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future generations.  

My vision for this year is sim-

ple. It’s all about BME. I in-

tend to narrowly focus the 

attention of this civic league 

inside the area encompassed 

by the Elizabeth River branch 

that separates BME from 

Dunbarton /Fox Run (better 

known as the ditch), Provi-

dence Road and Providence 

Elementary School. This is 

not to say the Neighborhood 

Planning Committee will not 

continue to work with the HK-

CAC, the city council, and 

other civic organizations to 

insure that BME residents 

have a say on issues that will 

impact us. It is to say that our 

focus will be on finding ways 

to bring BME neighbors to-

gether to build a more tightly 

knit community with the inten-

tion of insuring the safety of 

our families and friends, cre-

ating an environment where 

the quality of life we have 

worked hard for extends out-

side of our homes and 

throughout BME, insuring that 

potential home buyers and 

current residents view BME 

as desirable and keeping us 

all informed of issues that 

may impact us. I believe the 

popular picnics within BME 

boundaries were a true cata-

lyst to this end and must re-

turn to our calendar. We must 

continue the Kempsville res-

taurant tour and identify other 

opportunities to bring us to-

gether in a relaxed and enjoy-

able environment. I eagerly 

want to see one of you have 

the honor of being selected 

styles.  

As a child, everything I need-

ed and everything I wanted 

could be found at the “heart” 

of Kempsville; green stamps 

at the BE-LO on Kempsville 

road, paying taxes next door 

at the city treasures’ office 

and purchasing some flowers 

for that special occasion at 

the Kempsville florist. Just 

across Princess Anne road, 

Ace Hardware was a popular 

meeting spot and when the 

kids were good, we were 

treated to a cone at the Highs 

Ice cream diagonally across 

the intersection of Kempsville 

and Princess Anne. While my 

aunt was serving our ice 

cream, my grandfather would 

always slip out the door and 

end up at the auto parts store 

just behind Highs to have a 

friendly conversation with 

whoever happened to be 

there. On a nice day, we 

would sit in the wrought iron 

chairs out front with our cones 

and watch the Yoder dairy 

trucks leaving to deliver milk 

to our neighbors as the fire-

men sat in chairs talking to 

neighbors in front of the old 

firehouse.  

Although most of these es-

tablishments are just fond 

memories now, the “heart” of 

Kempsville is still a popular 

intersection. Everyday thou-

sands of people meet at this 

intersection and enjoy their 

favorite radio station, take in a 

little people watching and I’ve 

even seen one enjoy a good 

book and, most recently, I 

witnessed someone  perus-

ing an IPad. I make light, but I 

do believe the city recognized 

the congestion, methodically 

planned to relieve it and is 

now executing that plan to not 

only relieve the congestion at 

this intersection but increase 

the economic viability of 

Kempsville while honoring the 

rich heritage of Kempsville 

and Kemps Landing.  

Time may have changed 

Kempsville, but serving on 

the Historic Kempsville Citi-

zens Advisory Committee 

(HK-CAC) for the last few 

years has shown me that 

time has not changed the 

core values of this communi-

ty. Members of the HK-CAC 

represent most of the neigh-

borhoods within Kempsville. 

Some of the representatives 

may be surprised to hear that, 

even though I have not al-

ways agreed with their views 

and positions, it has always 

been apparent to me that 

each of them feels just as 

passionate about this com-

munity as I do. I have heard 

many of them speak of the 

historical aspects of 

Kempsville that are not widely 

known, taught or even dis-

cussed and why we must 

honor them. They have been 

able to open my eyes and 

show me that you don’t have 

to have walked through the 

woods that are now Town 

Center or eaten at the Burger 

Chef to be a Kempsville (ian).  

You just need to care about 

preserving the integrity and 

heritage of Kempsville for 

the first recipient of the 

“BMECL Yard of the Month” 

title. I want to read about all of 

these and other BME centric 

issues in our own newsletter 

(the first issue of which you 

are reading now).  

I do recognize that this is an 

ambitious list, but over the last 

few months I have been in-

spired during the countless 

meetings with your elected 

officers and committee chairs. 

These men and women are 

dedicated to the aforemen-

tioned and continue to work 

hard to make BME a commu-

nity that we can all be proud 

of.  

Each year, as a member of 

the BME board, I have wit-

nessed BME residents make 

great recommendations and 

have found this year to be no 

different. Please keep in mind 

that we not only need recom-

mendations of what should 

be, we need your help to 

make them reality.  

Please join us and help make 

BME an even better place to 

live for ourselves and future 

generations. 

Dan Adams,                     

President, BMECL 
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BELLAMY MANOR ESTATES CIVIC LEAGUE 
2014 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

Select one: __New __Renewal ____Amount Paid 
 
The cost of membership is $10.00 annually. Each membership is entitled 
to one vote (e.g., an entire household registered as a member is allowed 
one vote; however, if two individuals in the same household register as 
individual members, and pay separate memberships, they each are enti-
tled to one vote with a maximum of two votes per household).  
 
Please make your check payable to “Bellamy Manor Estates Civic 
League”. Mail completed application and check to Bellamy Manor Es-
tates Civic League, P.O. Box 64244, Virginia Beach, VA, 23467 
 
Name (Member #1) _________________________________________________ 
 
Name (Member #2) _________________________________________________ 
 
Mailing Address:   _________________________________________________ 
 
Phone: Home:       _________________________________________________ 
 
Cell (Member #1) ___________________ Cell (Member #2)  ________________ 

 
E-mail (Member#1) _________________________________________________ 
 
E-mail (Member #2)_________________________________________________ 
 
Please initial any of the following activities with which you would like to assist: 
___Communications/Website  ___Welcome/Membership    ___Board of Directors 
___ Neighborhood Planning     ___Social Events/Activities   ___Neighborhood Watch 
___ Neighborhood Beautification 

******************************************************************** 
VBPD Neighborhood Watch Participation: I agree to be alert to things happening 
on my street and in my neighborhood, and to call the Police non-emergency 
number (385-5000) if I suspect anything is out of the ordinary. Yes____ No ____ 

******************************************************************** 
I hereby apply for membership to the Bellamy Manor Estates Civic League: 
Signature:(Member #1) ________________________ Date: ___________________ 

Signature:(Member #2) ________________________ Date: ___________________ 

The Bellamy Manor Estates Civic League Board thanks you for your participation. Form03152014 


